I. Policy Statement

It is the policy of Brown County Schools to maintain a learning and working environment that is free from sexual harassment.

It shall be a violation of this policy for any employee of the School Corporation to harass another employee or student through unwelcome conduct or communications of a sexual nature as defined in Section II. It shall also be a violation of this policy for students to harass other students through unwelcome conduct or communication of a sexual nature as defined in Section II. The use of the term "employee" also includes non-employees and volunteers who work subject to the control of school authorities.

The School Corporation will promptly:

1. investigate all complaints, written or verbal, of sexual harassment taken place at school or any school-sponsored activity within the United States; 
2. take appropriate action to stop any harassment;  
3. take appropriate action against any student or school employees who violates this policy; and 
4. take any other action reasonably calculated to end and prevent further harassment of school employees or students.

The Title IX Coordinator is the person designated by the School Board to receive complaints of harassment and oversee the investigation of those complaints as described in this policy. 

Brown County Schools employs two Title IX Coordinators: 

Mrs. Christy Wrightsman
246 E. Main Street
Nashville, IN  47448
812-988-5780
cwrightsman@browncountyschools.com


Mr. Matthew Stark 
235 School House Lane
Nashville, IN  47448
812-988-6606
mstark@browncountyschools.com
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The School Board will prominently display the contact information for the Title IX Coordinator and this policy on its website and in each student and employee handbook.

Applicants for admission and employment, students, parents or legal guardians, employees, and all unions or professional organizations holding collective bargaining or professional agreements with the School Board will be notified of the name or title, office address, electronic mail address, and telephone number of the Title IX Coordinator. The notification must also include the School Board does not discriminate on the basis of sex in its education program or activity, it is required by Title IX not to discriminate in such a manner, the requirement not to discriminate extends to admission and employment, and inquiries about the application of Title IX may be referred to the Title IX Coordinator, the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights of the United States Department of Education, or both. 

